St Paul's Parent Council Meeting Minutes - February 2017

Present:-  Mrs Maher, Mrs Smith, Yvonne Moohan, Marion Morrison, Angela Elliott, Elaine McHugh, Fiona McLaughlin, Karen Copland, Lindsay Ford

· Notes from previous meeting/minutes - Following an increase in the direct contact with individual Parent Council members regarding day-to-day questions/requests for school information etc. parents/carers have now been directed to the school website/newsletter/app where they can access the relevant information for themselves. However parents/carers can still contact the Parent Council with anything they feel may be a whole year group/school concern etc.
· Accounts update - Opening balance of £3223, £1000 has been donated to the school for purchasing new Ipads. Only outgoings this month are £30.70 for the let for school disco.
· Valentines Disco/DJ - Tuesday 7th February. Tuck will be required for both discos - Marion agrees to collect tuck required. Helpers will be required for both discos - Fiona McLaughlin, Colin Harper, Marion Morrison, Angela Elliott, Yvonne Moohan all available for both. Elaine McHugh is available for the second and there are some teaching staff available between both. It has been suggested that the timings of the next disco be altered as some parents/carers felt that the 9pm finish is a little late for a school night. It's suggested that the next disco on 2nd May be 6pm until 7pm for P1-P4 and 7.15pm until 8.15pm P5-P7.
· Head Teacher business - With the Parent Council donation 5 new Ipads have been purchased, and the school have matched this with purchasing an additional 5. The pads were £220 each plus a case/cover had been purchased also along with the relevant apps. P6 fundraising Ceilidh has been arranged for 4th March at the Bield. Tickets will go on sale soon with suggested prices of £6 per adult, £3 per child and £15 per family. Parent Council members suggested alternative to family ticket price. This will be considered by school organisers. It has been suggested that during the disco on 7th Feb a fire drill take place. This would allow for the Parent Council members an opportunity to put in place an appropriate plan of action. All Parent Council members agreed and Yvonne has agreed to draw up a rota for helpers with regards to who will check what areas etc. Previously Father Frank had agreed to be the Church Rep during meetings, but following his departure there hasn't been a replacement. Yvonne has agreed to speak to Church members to organise a replacement. New P1's - currently an intake of 28 pupils for the new term. The Scottish Government have allocated funding, Pupil Equity Fund to most schools throughout the country - St Paul’s to benefit, although the amount has yet to be confirmed. And as of yet, no decision has been made on how the money would be used though it has been suggested that staffing may benefit. Mrs Maher will consult with parent council members and the full staff body.
· Any other business - Tesco embroidered uniforms - Elaine had found out that the quality isn't too bad for the money. The school would have to register in order for parents to order the uniforms, and the school would receive a small percentage of any orders. Elaine has agreed to order a couple of the girls items, Karen will order a couple of the boys items and both would be available at the P1 induction days for new parents to view/sample quality. Parents have enquired about the possibility of children doing more school shows? - Mrs Maher explains that it's currently alternate years doing shows, with the other year being the residential trip. To fit any other shows in would be detrimental to the children’s learning time. A fair amount of time is spent preparing children for the Christmas nativity performance. The school are due to have a next session and as this is the last year in this building it is likely to be a significant celebration. P1 parents have asked if it's possible for the P1's to use the pitches during breaks - Mrs Maher explains that due to the combined number of children in the other year groups it wouldn't be safe to do so. There would be too many children for the space left available if the P1's were to use the pitch, and for the P1's to join the older children in the pitch then that too would be dangerous. P1 children are given the opportunity to use this facility during class time with the support of class teachers. Children also have the opportunity during Golden time when they choose games as an option.
· Next meeting Thursday 2nd March.
